




From:                                         Laurie Jadwin
Sent:                                           Wednesday, May 10, 2023 3:00 PM
To:                                               Council
Cc:                                               Ray Mularski
Subject:                                     Creekside Mural(s)
 
Dear Council Members:
 
My thanks to all of you for your discussion over the last two weeks regarding the proposed art installation on public property under the Granville Street bridge.  These have been difficult
discussions to have on many levels. 
 
The Administration’s initial request of Council was to provide guidance that would enable the Administration to craft a city policy that identifies what is and is not permitted within public spaces, in
order to protect the City from potential legal challenges.  While the majority of Council passed a Resolution to adopt certain themes as government speech, it is my understanding from the City
Attorney’s comments that the Resolution does not otherwise order the installation of the artwork, as that authority remains with the Administration as a separate branch of government.
 
Ohio law specifies that the “mayor shall be the chief conservator of peace within the city.” I have always taken this responsibility seriously. Gahanna is a community that welcomes diversity –
including diversity of thought.  As leaders, our residents look to us to conserve the peace.  Responsible public sector leadership requires a thoughtful and serious approach, particularly when
addressing potentially divisive matters.
 
The record already reflects my substantive concerns about taking official action on public art displays on city property without first having a detailed policy in place.  Gahanna continually strives to
be a leader in implementing best practices in municipal government, and best practice mandates inviting the diverse voices in our city into the process of creating such a policy.
 
Following best practices and adhering to the legal advice given to us by the City Attorney and outside legal counsel provide the best safeguards for our city and our residents against potential
lawsuits that seek payment of tax dollars. As elected officials, I believe you share my concern that we should always seek to protect valuable taxpayer dollars by minimizing legal risk. 
 
Based on the advice that has been provided by outside counsel and our City Attorney, and taking into account best practices in city governance, I do not agree that the action of passing a
Resolution without first establishing a defined policy for displays of artwork in public spaces is consistent with best practices.  Therefore, while I will not officially veto the Resolution, I am unable
to sign the Resolution that was adopted Monday evening.
 
However, I also recognize the excitement that the students have in seeing their efforts come alive.  As I have repeatedly stated throughout the discussion and debate on this topic, my concern
has been focused solely on establishing and following best practices within the City and nothing else.  It is both unfortunate and heartbreaking to me that students have been at the forefront of
this discussion, rather than the legal issues at hand. I appreciate and applaud the efforts of our students in their creativity and artwork as well as their desire to share their views of our
community, and I am proud of all of our Gahanna students. With them in mind, I have authorized that the artwork may be installed on the bridge walls prior to this weekend’s event.
 
We represent all of the 36,000 residents of our city. As we have witnessed, read and heard over the last several days, our residents are not of one mind on the issues discussed in council
chambers this week. Amid these clashing viewpoints, my Administration has already begun the work of researching proposed public art policies that are line with best municipal practices, and
we look forward to collaboratively working together in a public process that respects the various and diverse views of our community.
 
 
 
LAURIE JADWIN
Mayor
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